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By EMAIL

Mr D Seymour
Commissioner
Anti-Dumping Commission
55 Collins Street
MELBOURNE VIC 3000

Dear Mr Seymour,

HOLLOW STRUCTURAL SECTIONS EXPORTED FROM THE PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF
CHINA

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has received applications from Sahathai Steel Pipe Public
Company Limited (Sahathai), Pacific Pipe Public Company Limited (Pacific Pipe) and Commercial
Metals Pty Ltd (CMC) under the Customs Act 1901 for a review of a decision by the Parliamentary
Secretary to the former Minister for Industry and Science to publish a dumping duty notice in respect of
certain Hollow Structural Sections exported from The Kingdom of Thailand (the Reviewable Decision).
The Reviewable Decision was published on 19 August 2015. Please find an electronic copy of the
applications attached.

The ADRP invites the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) to comment on each of the
applications. These comments will assist the ADRP’s consideration of the claims made in the
applications. It would be of assistance to the ADRP’s initial consideration of the applications if the
comments would please address the following matters, as relevant:

1. Identify any information provided with, or referred to in the application that, in the view of the
Commission, is not relevant information as defined in s.269ZZK (6) of the Customs Act 1901.

2. Identify any factual claims in the application that the Commission disputes, and refer to relevant

information in that regard.

Provide some commentary on the grounds of the application, referring to relevant information.

4. If it seems appropriate, provide any additional background information in relation the matter,

including referring to any relevant policy position or guidelines which had an impact on the
decision under review.
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The Commission is asked to supply a confidential and a non-confidential copy of the comments.
Please provide any comments by 4 November 2015 to adrp@industry.gov.au.

If the Commission is not able to meet the specified deadline and requires further time, please contact the
ADRP Secretariat on 02 6276 1781 as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely

Scoft Ellis

Panel Member

21 October 2015



